**T** 604.514.2800 **F** 604.530.4371

langleycity.ca

June 6, 2023

Mr. Mark Bakken Chief Administrative Officer Township of Langley 20338 – 65 Avenue Langley, BC V2Y 3J1

Dear Mr. Bakken:

Deintegration of the Joint City of Langley and Township of Langley Joint RCMP Re: Detachment

The City of Langley is in receipt of your Notice of May 10, 2023, with respect to our mutual Capital and Operations Cost Sharing Agreement for the Joint Langley RCMP Detachment.

At the Special Closed Meeting of June 5, 2023, City Council passed the following resolutions:

- 1. The City of Langley does not agree that its usage of RCMP services is disproportionate to that envisaged under the cost sharing agreement. We are, however, guite willing to discuss your concerns and engage in negotiations to remedy any matters of concern.
- 2. Should the Township of Langley not be prepared to discuss your concerns, our intent is to invoke the Arbitration provision in Article 8.00 of the agreement. We hope this will not be necessary and that, in good faith, both municipalities can work together to avoid the increased cost to our citizens should the current agreement end.

Accordingly, we are informing the Township of Langley, Police Services of BC and the RCMP of the aforementioned resolutions.

Yours truly, CITY OF LANGLEY

Francis Cheung, P. Eng. Chief Administrative Officer

CC: Mayor and Councillors

Glen Lewis, Assistant Deputy Minister and Director of Police Services

Supt. Adrian Marsden, OIC, Joint Langley RCMP Detachment

Supt. Joseph Fortin, Corporate & Client Services Officer, LMD RCMP "E" Division